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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of 

North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 12 January 2015.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 12, 2015 at 7:36 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Everett Merrill  
Frank Righetti 
Wendy Schaefer

Douglas M. Singleterry 

Frank “Skip” Stabile 
Lawrence La Ronde, Council President 


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller (excused)


 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting.              

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 8, 2014.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2014, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 12, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recommended the passage of a resolution commending the efforts of the High School ROTC’s Four Days of Valor event.  Responding to Mr. D’Amore’s inquiry, Mr. Hollod explained that the volunteer rescue squad’s building use had changed and is now on the tax rolls, advising that two construction staff members had walked the interior earlier that day.  Advising that the Borough’s investigation regarding reimbursement for the ambulance is ongoing, the Administrator further noted that the federal government will also investigate as federal grant monies were used to purchase the vehicle.  

John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, voiced his concerns with loud music, noting that the music was played so loudly within a block of his home that it had interfered with his radio transmissions at times, effectively violating federal law governing amateur radio transmissions.    

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
An Ordinance Establishing Fees Concerning Redemption of Tax Sale Certificate – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this ordinance allows for the collection of a fee for subsequent lien redemption calculations.    
2.
Ordinances of Committees, Commissions and Boards – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde proposed a review of the various ordinances of boards, committees and commissions to ensure consistency regarding the position of the council liaison, specifically the position constituting a quorum and the ability to vote.  Mr. Stabile spoke in favor and requested a review of the term lengths of the various appointments.  Messrs. Merrill and Stabile agreed to form a subcommittee with the Council President to further research the matter.        
3.
Council Meetings Going Green – L.L.R.  Council President La Ronde explained his desire to institute the usage of I-pads or tablets in an effort to eliminate the majority of paper from council meetings.  When the State allows, electronic signatures would be acceptable on resolutions and ordinances which would further eliminate paper.  During discussions, the code book would be immediately accessible, he concluded.  All council members voiced their support in moving forward.  

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Noise Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile requested an in-depth look into the ordinance in February.  Mr. Phoenix affirmed that he would share earlier communications on the topic with Ms. Schaefer, as there is a history of state and Borough-level legislation on the topic that goes back for years.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 
Mr. Merrill reported that two teachers at the high school had received grants from the North Plainfield Education Foundation and a presentation regarding same will take place at the January 21, 2015 Board of Education meeting.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Righetti, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President
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